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From: Janet Daby <janet.daby.mp@parliament.uk>
Sent: 15 March 2023 16:46
To: Mayor of Newham <Mayor@newham.gov.uk>
Subject: London City Airport application made to the London Borough of Newham (Case Ref: JD19807)

Dear Rokhsana,

Re: London City Airport application made to the London Borough of Newham

I trust you are well.

As you know London City Airport submitted a planning application to the London Borough of Newham seeking to
change to the airport's existing planning permission

I am writing to strongly object to London City Airport's application personally and on behalf of my constituents. Flight
journeys are not equally distributed across London. There is already a double flight path across Lewisham which is
deeply resented by many of my constituents.

The two fundamental objections to the application that my constituents have relayed to me are stated below:

1. The introduction of an extended 6- 7 hours for flights on Saturdays.

 It is entirely unreasonable to expect residents to agree and to be satisfied with being disrupted between 13.00
pm on Saturdays and 12.30 pm on Sundays. London City proposes for flights on Saturday to end at 7.30pm
(6.30pm in winter).
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 The ban was put in place because the airport was built very close to where people live, work and go to
school. Additionally, the airport was built close to the centre of London, with planes flying over a large number
of people.

 In general, the disruption to people's lives became worse for many people after 2016 when London City
concentrated all its flight paths. This includes across South East London from Sidcup to Vauxhall at a height
of no more than 2,000ft.

 All airports in London and the South East are required to reassess and coordinate their flight paths. If London
City's flight paths are separated from Heathrow's flight paths, then planes could be higher on landing and
departure which could reduce noise disruption. It would also allow for London City flight paths to be alternated
and would be very welcome for my constituents.

 However, whilst the process is underway, any new flight paths will not be in place until 2027. Therefore, under
the current proposals, if they went ahead as London City want them to in 2024, my constituents would get
none of the potential benefits of the new flight paths.

2.  London City Airport also plans to introduce for 3 extra flights during the first half hour of operation, from 6.30 - 7.00
am Monday to Saturday.

 Business traffic, which was high at London City Airport pre-Covid, has been slower to return than leisure
traffic. There is recognition that London City is aiming to increase its share of the leisure market, but this
change will be very disruptive.

 These extra planes will also be operating at one of the most sensitive times of the day. For years my
constituents suffer from the noise and disruption from living under loud and noisy flight paths. Their physical
and mental health have deteriorated as a result.

Expansions or redesigning of airport planning applications must be measured against people's well-being. The benefit
of this planning application does not outweigh the damage it will do to the physical and mental health of my
constituents.

Thank you for receiving this letter. I am confident you will consider what I have outlined above and I look forward to
hearing the outcome of the application and hopefully it is rejected.

Yours sincerely,

Janet

Janet Daby Member of Parliament for Lewisham East

House of Commons
London
SW1A 0AA

Twitter: @janetdaby
Website: www.janetdaby.org
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Janet Daby MP - Newsletter and News

This communication is sent by oneSource on behalf of the London Borough of Havering or the London Borough of Newham. The views expressed in it are
not necessarily the views of any of the councils.

This email and any attachments are intended for the addressee only and may be confidential. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration is
strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please use the reply function to inform us and then permanently delete the email.

The email has been scanned for viruses before it was sent and on leaving the councils was found to be virus free. Incoming and outgoing emails are routinely
monitored for compliance with the councils' policies on the use of electronic communications. Action may be taken against any malicious or deliberate
attempts to infect the councils' networks.

The information contained in this email may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Unless this information is legally
exempt from disclosure the confidentiality of this email and your reply cannot be guaranteed. Email is not considered a secure medium for communication
and we advise that you understand and accept this lack of security when communicating with us by email.

Privacy Notice can be found on our website Data Protection https://onesource.co.uk/privacy-and-policies , which outlines your rights and how we collect, use,
store, delete and protect your personal data.

London Borough of Newham
This email contains proprietary confidential information some or all of which may be legally privileged and/or subject
to the provisions of privacy legislation. It is intended solely for the addressee. If you are not the intended recipient, an
addressing or transmission error has misdirected this e-mail; you must not use, disclose, copy, print or disseminate
the information contained within this e-mail. Please notify the author immediately by replying to this email.
Any views expressed in this email are those of the individual sender, except where the sender specifically states
these to be the views of the London Borough of Newham.
This email has been scanned for all viruses and all reasonable precautions have been taken to ensure that no viruses
are present. The London Borough of Newham cannot accept responsibility for any loss or damage arising from the
use of this email or attachments.


